

General Manager's Report

October 28, 2021

Annual General Meeting

My third season as General Manager was an incredible year. This past year was an opportunity to explore how we did things differently. Everyone pulled together and delivered a great season that resulted in a record-breaking membership and introduced new experiences created for all skier styles and levels.

Two of the most memorable was the Skiano and the Grand Tour. We were overwhelmed with the joy everyone shared around these two experiences. The biggest question I received over the summer was whether they will be back. Yes they will be!

Not only did we support our members, but we looked for ways we could support other not for profits who were impacted in their fundraising efforts. We opened Santa's Cabin to other not for profits to sell hot cocoa out of on Saturdays. Strength does not come from being the strongest, but being united in our efforts for a better community.

As you may already know, I will be leaving my position as General Manager here at Caledonia Nordic Ski Club.







While I am excited about my new opportunity, there is also a big part of me that is sad to say goodbye. I thoroughly enjoyed the amazing opportunity to get to know members and grow the club. I can say I found a sport for life. Watching all age groups from small children star fished out in their snowsuits right up to seniors laughing and jostling on the trails brings a smile to my face and warms my heart.

I also want to say how impressive and important the volunteerism is at CNSC. It speaks volumes of how incredible the Nordic community is. This club is built on and requires volunteers to deliver the expansive variety of experiences.

Join me again this year on the trails. I look forward to experiencing this season as a fellow member and volunteer.

Thank you,

Angela LeFebvre, General Manager

Caledonia Nordic Ski Club

